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From: Jonathan Walling 
To: 
Cc: 
Subject: SPCC Annual Training_ Campbells Soup 
Date: Thursday, July 16, 2020 4:35:52 PM 

Good afternoon, Ms. Osbourn: 

Thank you for contacting the TCEQ. After further review, it has been determined that TCEQ enforcement 
discretion is not the appropriate avenue to address the need for this enforcement discretion. 

The TCEQ has not been delegated enforcement authority by the EPA for this specific training. We have also 
checked to ensure that the Campbell’s Soup Paris, TX Plant does not have a Waste Permit issued by the TCEQ 
that may include this requirement as a reference. Since Campbell’s does not have a TCEQ permit that would 
require this, please contact the EPA for further direction as to 
what may need to be done to address this requirement during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Regards, 

Jonathan Walling, Area Director 
Coastal & East Texas Area 
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 

From: Debby Osbourn < 
Sent: Monday, July 13, 2020 10:47 AM 
To: OCE <OCE@tceq.texas.gov> 
Subject: SPCC Annual Training 

Good morning.  My name is Debby Osbourn and I manage the Environmental at the Campbell Soup Plant in 
Paris, Texas.  Due to the COVID-19 virus, we are not allowed to bring in an outside trainer nor are we allowed 
to provide onsite training in groups. Our training is usually held at the end of July.  Due to the virus, I wanted to 
verify that there is going to be grace given for the annual training.  I will have scheduled as soon as practical.  I 
did not see any guidance on the TCEQ website, but I might not have been in the right section!  Please advise. 
Thank you. 

Debby Osbourn 
Facilities Eng./Environmetal 
Campbell Soup Supply Company 
Paris, Texas 
903-813-6487 
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